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A Letter from the Chief Executive Officer and Board President

Dear Friends and Members of The Arc Family,

As we reflect on our 66th year serving individuals with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities (I/DD) and their families, we can’t help but notice a common thread 
throughout our history.  

Change.  
Since our inception in 1948, The Arc of Essex County has been dedicated to improving 
the lives of individuals with I/DD and supporting their families along the way.  A lot has 
changed, for the better, in those 66 years.  And… 

The future is even brighter.
The end of our 2014-2015 fiscal year marked another impactful change for those we 
serve – movement from a contract-based system to a fee-for-service system.  This 
change, which we’ve been preparing for all year, is yet another way individuals and their 
families are empowered with the freedom to choose the services that best fit their needs.  

As we wrap a year of preparing for change, we welcome the opportunity to show 
individuals and their families that when it comes to their service provider, they should…

Expect More.
Everyone deserves the best, and The Arc of Essex County delivers on that expectation 
each and every day.  Our compassionate, dedicated staff treats every person who 
walks through our doors with the upmost respect.  By joining The Arc family, the best 
resources and staff join your team to help navigate state systems, access services, reach 
goals, and achieve dreams. 

These are just a few of the ways we care for our Arc Family.  Your ongoing support 
ensures that The Arc of Essex County continues to meet and exceed the expectations of 
the individuals and families we serve.  Thank you for making it all possible.

Sincerely,

 

			   Linda Lucas					     Brad K. Hopton
			   Chief Executive Officer			   President



Your Investment At Work

“We are so thankful that we have found The 
Arc of Essex County and the Stepping Stones 
Early Intervention Program and School.  
Our son started in early intervention at 7 
months old and is now almost 5.  He has 
benefitted from the therapy and instruction 
he receives.  The support of The Arc and 
these programs have allowed our son to take 
his first steps this past year.  

The teachers and therapists continue to push 
him to be all that he can be.  His speech is 
emerging; he can now feed himself; he is 
toilet trained.  These are all areas that will 
allow him to more easily be accepted in 
the community and enjoy his day-to-day 
activities.  If you could see the smile on his 
face every day, you would understand how 
important these programs are to our family.”

- Debbie and Steve Shulkowski

Felicia Raines

“Since infancy, our daughter Felicia has 
continued to take part in The Arc of Essex 
County’s activities and programs including 
Camp Hope, recreation, and now Adult 
Day Services where she joins a community 
of friends each day while engaged in work 
activities.  This makes her feel that she has 
value in the workplace, like her siblings, even 
collecting a paycheck.  

Felicia recently took her first trip with The 
Arc to Ocean City, Maryland and thoroughly 
enjoyed herself.  Felicia has developed a 
sense of organization and discipline through 
her activities with The Arc.  She has also 
developed socialization skills through 
relationship building over the years with her 
peers.  There are very few aspects of Felicia’s 
life that The Arc has not touched in a positive 
way.”

- Jo-Ann Raines

Jackson Shulkowski



Education and Early ChildhoodEducation and Early Childhood

The Arc of Essex County’s Department of Education and Early Childhood serves children with intellectual 
and developmental disabilities from birth to 10 years old and their families in Early Intervention and 
Education programs.  Programs are designed to maximize the growth and development of children by 
supporting the advancement of motor, cognitive, physical, communication, and social skills. More than 
90 trained staff and volunteers work with children and their families to provide the needed therapies and 
primary education which lay the foundation for future success. This is accomplished through:

•	 The Shapiro Center – an early intervention program based in the child’s natural setting (i.e. home or 
daycare)

•	 Stepping Stones Early Intervention – a center-based, private program which includes parent-support 
groups

•	 Stepping Stones School – a Department of Education Approved Private School for the Disabled, serving 
children ages 3-10

•	 Expanded the Stepping Stones School footprint to the first 
floor of the Roseland building, adding two additional therapy 
rooms and a sensory room for early intervention 	

•	 The expansion also included a conference room and two 
office spaces to relocate The Shapiro Center early intervention 
program and Children’s Services programs including Life 
Management, the Home Assistance Program, and various 
respite services	

•	 Delivered early intervention services to nearly 200 families 
through the Stepping Stones Early Intervention Program and 
The Shapiro Center	

•	 Provided education to 30 students in The Stepping Stones 
School

When Sheryl Ware and her husband began 
searching for a school for their son Micah five 
years ago, they relied on recommendations 
from their early intervention physical therapist 
and gut reactions.  They knew The Arc of Essex 
County’s Stepping Stones School was where 
Micah belonged almost immediately after 
setting foot in the school.

“When we went on the tour, we were really 
happy with what we saw,” said Sheryl whose 
son, Micah, began his final year at the Stepping 
Stones School in September 2015.  “We loved 
that it felt like a family.  Everyone was so warm 
and the kids seemed very happy and confident.  
We had a choice of another school, but we didn’t 
even bother going to check it out.”

During the tour, the Ware’s remember seeing 
students talking clearly and expressing 
themselves in ways she could only dream for her 
son.  “If he could talk like that one day, it would 
all be worth it,” said Sheryl remembering her 
first impression of the school.

Since beginning his studies at Stepping Stones, 
the Ware’s have joyfully witnessed Micah hit 
developmental milestones they never thought 

possible and become a confident, determined 
student.  Not only is he talking like the children 
Sheryl and her husband saw during the tour, 
but his reading has taken off, and, through work 
with the physical therapist on staff, he can run 
smoothly and he recently learned to jump.

Sheryl attributes Micah’s success to the 
individualized approach the staff takes with 
each child.  “They are not just another kid.  To 
the staff, each child is special,” said Sheryl.  
“They take the kids’ personalities into account 
for how to reach them.”

“What I love about Stepping Stones is that the 
staff expects so much from the kids and they 
don’t put any limitations on them.  They push 
the students to go beyond themselves.  That’s 
what I want for Micah to carry on.  He shouldn’t 
just settle for the mundane; he should continue 
to excel and go beyond what anyone expects of 
him,” said Sheryl.  “If it wasn’t for everything 
The Arc of Essex County does and how they love 
the students, maybe he wouldn’t have achieved 
everything he’s achieved.  Micah has surpassed 
our expectations.”

Education & Early Childhood Overview

2014-2015 Highlights

“What I love about the Stepping Stones 
School is that the staff expects so much 
from the kids and they don’t put any 
limitations on them.  They push the 
students to go beyond themselves.  That’s 
what I want Micah to carry on.  He 
shouldn’t just settle for the mundane; he 
should continue to excel and go beyond 
what anyone expects of him.”  

- Sheryl Ware



Children & Family Services Children & Family Services

The Arc of Essex County’s Children and Family 
Services Department supports children with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities as well 
as their families with a comprehensive system of 
programs designed to foster cognitive and physical 
development, teach and enhance communication 
and social skills, and support primary caregivers as 
they work to provide and advocate for their child, 
sibling, relative, or friend.  The Arc of Essex County 
provides:

•	 Camp Hope, a seven week summer day camp
•	 Assistance to low-income families through the 

Home Assistance Program
•	 Group respite, individual respite, and recreation 

programs
•	 Parent workshops on various topics throughout 

the year

•	 Provided more than 58,000 hours of respite care to 233 individuals and families throughout Essex 
County	

•	 Provided recreation programs to nearly 200 individuals including 136 campers for Camp Hope’s 58th 
season	

•	 Supported 20 families through the Home Assistance Program, capping the year with a holiday 
celebration and feast

Children & Family Services Overview

2014-2015 Highlights

Tamika Agosto knew her daughter Tazhane 
(Taz) would have to face many challenges in 
her life from the moment she was born.  Taz 
suffered from a lack of oxygen to her brain 
during delivery and as she grew, Tamika knew 
she needed help.  She enrolled Taz in early 
intervention services with The Arc of Essex 
County at the age of 2 and a half.  The Arc has 
been a part of the Agosto family ever since.

Seeing what early intervention services did for 
Taz, Tamika continued with The Arc.  Beginning 
when she was 6 years old, Taz started attending 
Camp Hope.  She loved the activities and the 
pool.  When the New Jersey Department of 
Children and Families cut funding, Tamika 
worked with staff from The Arc of Essex County 
to find additional resources and funding for Taz 
to continue to attend Camp Hope.  

“The Arc fights for me.  When DCF tried to 
cut funding, I wanted to give up.  But the staff 
wouldn’t let me,” recalled Tamika.  “If I have a 

problem, I call The Arc and within 10 minutes 
I’ll hear back about whether or not they can 
help.  Not one time have they told me they can’t.  
They find other resources, helping hands.  The 
Arc is my strength.”

Taz is now 19 years old.  She continues to 
attend Camp Hope every summer.  She is also 
enrolled in The Arc of Essex County’s Saturday 
Group Respite and remains part of the Home 
Assistance Program.  Taz has grown up with 
The Arc.  From a rambunctious, spitfire at the 
age of 2 and a half to a happy, balanced 19 year 
old, The Arc and Tamika have seen her grow.

“When all of this happened with my daughter, 
God sent me a group of angels to help.  It truly 
takes a village and The Arc of Essex County is 
part of our village  If it wasn’t for The Arc, Taz 
wouldn’t have come as far as she has.  Without 
The Arc, I don’t know where I’d be.”

“When all of this happened with my 
daughter, God sent me a group of 
angels to help.  It truly takes a village 
and The Arc of Essex County is part of 
our village.  If it wasn’t for The Arc, Taz 
wouldn’t have come as far as she has.  
Without The Arc, I don’t know where 
I’d be.”  

- Tamika Agosto



Adult Day Services Adult Day Services

Adult Day Services support the wide 
variety of individual goals set by program 
participants (ages 21 and over) by providing 
an extensive variety of community programs 
and activities.  The Arc of Essex County 
provides:

•	 10 Adult Day Programs in Essex County
•	 Day habilitation, pre-vocational, career 

planning, group supported employment, 
community based supports, community 
inclusion services, and respite

•	 Specialized programs for individuals with 
Autism Spectrum Disorders, seniors, and 
those with complex needs 

•	 Service to more than 600 individuals and 
their families annually

•	 Opened Bridges, a new program in West Caldwell, designed to ease the transition from school to Adult 
Services for new graduates with Autism Spectrum Disorders	

•	 Provided services to more than 600 individuals and their families, including more than 21,000 hours of 
respite care	

•	 Hosted nearly 80 Day Program participants at “Shining Stars,” The Arc’s second annual Prom

Finding an environment where your child will 
flourish and grow as they transition to adult 
life can be filled with uncertainties.  As Julie 
L.’s son Greg prepared to graduate in June 
2013, Julie began an extensive search to find 
an environment where Greg could continue to 
grow and enjoy his community.  

Greg had been homeschooled in a 1-to-1 
environment from the time he was a child 
until he turned 18.  He then moved to a 1-to-
3 teacher to student school environment for 
the last three years in the education system.  
Beginning his transition three years before 
he aged out ensured that Greg and his family 
could learn what was needed to seamlessly 
transition to adult life.

Julie toured nearly 16 programs in Morris, 
Essex, and Union counties, searching for an 
appropriate program for Greg.  The activities 
offered at many of the 1-to-6 staff to consumer 
ratio programs were appropriate, but Greg 
needed more support.  The 1-to-3 programs 
were geared towards individuals who needed 
more medical care or behavioral support.  
Neither environment was appropriate for Greg.

Julie petitioned the state for Greg to attend 
The Arc of Essex County Day Program with 
a 1-to-1 support.  Unfortunately, the petition 

was denied, but wheels were already in motion 
at The Arc of Essex County to open a new day 
program, specifically designed for individuals 
on the Autism spectrum, with a lower staff-
to-consumer ratio.  When asked if Julie and 
her son were interested, the response was a 
resounding yes.

“I kept thinking, ‘I hope this is going to 
happen.’  I’m basing this decision on talking 
to people and knowing what my other bad 
choices were,” said Julie.  “My only other 
choice was a home option.  But I wanted to give 
him something more; something that was less 
isolated.”

The new program, Bridges, opened in October 
2014, 16 months after Greg graduated.  He was 
one of the first enrolled.  To his family’s delight, 
Greg has not regressed and has adapted his 
skills to the new environment and team.

“Greg comes home happy and he cannot wait 
to get on the bus in the morning,” said Julie.  
“I don’t know where Greg would be if Bridges 
didn’t exist.  I want The Arc of Essex County to 
know that I appreciate everything they do and 
that their great work does not go unnoticed.”

Day Services Overview

2014-2015 Highlights

“Greg comes home happy and he 
cannot wait to get on the bus in the 
morning. I don’t know where Greg 
would be if Bridges didn’t exist. I 
want The Arc of Essex County to know 
that I appreciate everything they do 
and that their great work does not go 
unnoticed.”  

- Julie L.



Residential Services Residential Services

Residential opportunities provide individuals 
with intellectual and developmental disabilities 
a supportive, home-like environment in 
an integrated community setting.  Located 
throughout Essex County, residential programs 
provide the appropriate levels of support to 
help each resident enjoy their freedom, live 
responsibly with their housemates, and become 
immersed in their community.  The Arc of Essex 
County provides:

•	 Housing at 26 community residential 
properties including single and multi family 
group homes, as well as supervised and 
supported living apartments/condos

•	 Community residential support to more than 
140 individuals 

•	 Added six community residential living opportunities; two in West Orange and four in Livingston	

•	 Acquired and began renovations on a new group home in Roseland.  The home is expected to open in 
2016 and will house four residents

In the past 40 years, a lot has changed for 
Joe Manfra.  But one thing has remained the 
same – The Arc of Essex County has been a 
constant in his life.  Joe and his family were 
first introduced to The Arc more than 40 years 
ago.  Since then, Joe has attended nearly every 
program offered through The Arc including 
education, recreation and camp, day programs, 
respite, and, as of two years ago, he became a 
resident in one of The Arc’s group homes.

The youngest of eight kids, Joe lived at home 
with his parents most of his life.  After his 
mother passed away and his father’s health 
began to decline, The Arc of Essex County’s 
Day Program staff began to notice that Joe was 
struggling.  He started missing program two 
to three times a week.  When he did attend, he 
was often late or was picked up early.  Kathy 
and Larry, Joe’s legal guardians, decided to 
make the call their parents never could.  A 
room was open at The Arc of Essex County’s 
Belleville group home.

“Kathy, Cheryl, and I went to the group home 
probably saying to ourselves, ‘we’re not going 

to accept this,’” remembered Larry.  “But once 
we met Joe Paris [the group home manager], 
it all just clicked.  It started with Joe going for 
dinner, then a weekend, then it was jump on it, 
pull the trigger, and we did.”

Since moving into the group home, Joe has 
lost 50 pounds, he is taking better care of his 
hygiene, he eats right, and he has a better 
sleeping pattern.  His family attributes his 
happiness to the love and care provided by The 
Arc family, the social activities available to him, 
and to being surrounded by his peers.

“Whatever our expectations were, the group 
home blew them away,” said Larry.  “People 
in our old neighborhood ask me all the time 
‘how’s Joe doing.’  I tell them, the best he’s ever 
been.”

“Life’s only getting better for Joe with The Arc 
of Essex County.  I don’t know what more we 
could ask for, said Larry.  “If nothing changed, I 
would be happy for the rest of my life.” 

Residential Services Overview

2014-2015 Highlights

 “Life is only getting better for Joe 
with The Arc of Essex County.  I don’t 
know what more we could ask for.  If 
nothing changed, I would be happy for 
the rest of my life.”  

- Larry Manfra



Self Directed Services Self Directed Services

All day programs, group respite activities, and 
individual support services offered by The Arc 
of Essex County currently accept self-directed 
and fee-for-service individuals.  The Arc will 
continue to expand and create new services to 
meet the needs of program participants and 
their families.  The Arc is equipped to provide 
select specialized services to parents and 
professionals.  Staff with advance training is 
available to assist with:

•	 Information and resource services
•	 Targeted training on an array of topics
•	 Service navigation
•	 Transition services

•	 Fielded calls from more than 525 individuals and families looking for services	

•	 Conducted more than 85 tours of our programs and services for interested families	

•	 Provided transitional services from school to adult life to 17 individuals and families	

•	 105 percent increase in self-directed service participation over last fiscal year

According to Halina Erven, her son Adam has a 
sixth sense for judging people.  In the family’s 
two year search for a day program, there were 
no programs that lived up to their expectations 
and where Adam wanted to stay.  

Per state protocol, the Division of 
Developmental Disabilities only provided 
Halina with a list of programs within Morris 
County, where the family resides.  Yet, the 
Essex County line was just a few miles from 
their home.  So, Halina went out on her own 
and found The Arc of Essex County’s Livingston 
Day Program.

“We took the tour with Melissa and at the end, 
Adam told me to go home.  He was staying,” 
said Halina.  “We knew it was a perfect fit 
because of the staff - they are very reassuring, 
caring, and they nurture the program 
attendees.”

Adam looks forward to going to the YMCA with 
his day program for basketball each week.  He 
takes pride in his work with Meals on Wheels.  
And, through attending computer classes 
with his program at the local library, Adam 
has learned how to do things on his iPad his 

parents never thought possible.

“When I pick Adam up after program, he 
tells me he wants more.  If there are weather 
advisories on TV, he will hide the remote 
because he is afraid he won’t be able to go to 
program,” laughed Halina.  “The day is not 
long enough for him because there are so many 
activities to choose from.  It is a perfect match.”

Since attending The Arc of Essex County’s 
Livingston Day Program, Halina and her 
family have seen Adam grow and become 
more independent.  Before attending program, 
Adam was nonverbal, relying on sign language, 
gestures, and a communication device.  Now 
his mom says he is constantly making noises at 
home.  He knows that when he gets to program, 
he has to hang up his coat and put his lunch 
away.

“For me, as a parent, it is a blessing to see he 
is going out in the community,” said Halina.  
“It’s a very important factor.  Even though he 
is disabled, I still want him to experience life.  
By attending The Arc of Essex County Day 
Program, he is able to do just that.”

Self Directed Services Overview

2014-2015 Highlights

“It is very important for Adam to 
experience life.  By attending The Arc of 
Essex County’s Livingston Day Program, 
he is able to do that.  Everyday is a 
learning experience.  When I pick Adam 
up after program, he tells me he wants 
more.  The day is not long enough for 
him because there are so many activities 
to choose from.  It is a perfect match.”  

-Halina Erven



Donor Acknowledgement

These members of The Arc of Essex County family are distinctive supporters of the agency’s 
mission and objectives.  Gifts and grants of $25,000 or more in any one fiscal year show an 
abiding belief and confidence in The Arc of Essex County.

The Candle Lighters
The County of Essex, Division of Housing and Community Development

Healthcare Foundation of New Jersey

The following donors demonstrate a profound commitment to The Arc of Essex County, 
to its present and its future.  Gifts and grants of $10,000 to $24,999 in any one fiscal 
year are the bedrock of the agency’s foundation and enable The Arc to remain a strong 
and innovative source of strength for individuals with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities.

City of Newark, Department of Economic and Housing Development 
Michael Franchino

PricewaterhouseCoopers, LLP 
PSE&G

Marion Reeves 
Township of Bloomfield, Department of Community Development 

Township of Irvington, Office of Community Development and Planning 
United Way of Northern New Jersey

United Way of Millburn and Short Hills 

As we close out another fiscal year, we’d like to thank all of the donors who support the 
important services our program participants depend on, and ensure that the agency can 
continue to deliver more for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities and 
their families.

Through your memberships, contributions, tributes, and participation in our special events, 
more consumers are able to attend Camp Hope and Stepping Stones Early Intervention; 
group home furniture and household items can be replaced; and more families can 
participate in our Home Assistance Program holiday party, to name a few.

As we embark on another year of change, we look forward to your participation in our 18th 
Annual “Building Tomorrows 5K Run, 2-Mile Walk, and Family Fun Fest” on Saturday, April 
16th in Brookdale Park.  We also look forward to the return of the third-annual “Uncorked 
& Uncapped - Wine, Beer, and Food Fest” on Thursday, September 29th.  Please check our 
website for additional details.

We hope you will consider renewing your investment in The Arc of Essex County in 2016.  
Because of your donations, individuals and families can continue to expect more as we 
constantly strive to deliver more.

Fundraising & Development

Bird Pharma Consulting, LLC
Ellen Blumenkrantz  
Connell Foley, LLP 

Fresh Air Fund 
Glen Ridge Community Fund 
Hyde and Watson Foundation 

Jay Frank Parmly Trust
Marjorie Wyman Char. Annuity Trust

Orange Orphan Society 
Oratory Preparatory School

Public Sewer Service
Paul Wirth  

These gifts and grants of $5,000 to $9,999 ensure the continued fulfillment of The Arc 
of Essex County’s mission.  We thank these donors for helping us provide the very best 
quality of service to our consumers.

Guardians

Benefactors

Patrons



Donor Acknowledgement

The Arc of New Jersey
Benefit Management Solutions
Frederic and Sheree Bennett  
Bob’s Discount Furniture 
CFS Certified Financial Services
Chevron Matching Gift Program
Vincent Covello  
Minerva Delgado
DSW Shoe Warehouse
EdPowerment
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
ExxonMobile Foundation 
Gallagher Bollinger
Mark Gilenson  
Kathleen Hinnigan-Cohen  
Brad Hopton  
Jonathan J. Proce Foundation

Knights of Columbus #1277
Knights of Columbus #3632
Knights of Columbus #6380
Knights of Columbus #6386
Knights of Columbus #6504
Andrew Lacey  
Herbert Lev  
Lillian Schenck Foundation
Linda Lucas  
Mack-Cali Realty
Barry Mandelbaum  
Newark Motor & Export Corp.
Newark Public Radio - Jazz 88
NJPAC Ticket Subsidiary Program 
Novartis Patient Assistance 
     Foundation, Inc.
Philadelphia Insurance Companies

PrimePoint
Benjamin Proce  
Prudential
Ronald McDonald House Charities
SaxBST
Mayur Saxena  
Barbara Starrett and Jo Ann Ellison
Harry and Sandy Starrett  
Stop & Shop Supermarkets, Inc.
Glen Taylor  
TD Bank, N.A.
Township of Nutley
United Way of Bloomfield 
Village Super Market, Inc.
Wakefern Food Corporation/ShopRite

We recognize these donors who have contributed between $1,000 and $4,999 in tribute 
to the 44 programs which The Arc of Essex County runs, so that the lives of those with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities living in Essex County and the surrounding 
area will be enhanced.

Donor Acknowledgement

Paul & Robin Alampi  
Stuart Applebaum  
Megan Beebe 
Peter & Judy Bellina  
Arthur & Lee Bergman  
Donald Blaesser  
Donna Chrisanderson  
Heather Comstock
Carmen Della Pia  
Ken Doyle  
Richard Dumont  

Stephen Falanga  
Christine Fillimon  
Goldman Sachs Matching Gift 
Good Year - Car Care Center of 
Newark, LLC
Alvin Hersh  
Bradford Huntington  
IMAC Insurance Agency, LLC
Johanna Foods, Inc.
Jacqueline Juster  
James Leonardis  

Joseph Mack  
The Honorable John McKeon  
Ryan & Marnie McNany  
Robert Murphy  
Nanina’s In The Park
Jo-Ann Raines  
Russikoff, LLC
Statewide Sanitation Services Corp.
Thomas Stier  
UNICO - West Essex
Rose “Anitra” Wilson  

These members of The Arc of Essex County family contributed $500 to $999 in a single 
fiscal year.  These funds allow us to build on our present successes to meet the needs of 
the future.

Jason Acton  
Joseph Ascoli  
Cheer Me Up Foundation
ColorMyCar, Inc.
Robert Costello  
Minelly Cummings  
DNV GL	
Doherty Enterprises, Inc.
Irene L. and Stephen L. Brotman Philanthropic Fund
International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 68
Kings Food Markets
Knights of Columbus #3533
Lakeland Bank
Arpan Lakra  
Maria Laurino  
Robert Laurino  
Madison Invalid Coach 
Madonia Family Charitable Trust 

Millburn Avenue Collision
Mobility Works Commercial
Monmouth Mobile Home Park, Inc. Roedel 
North Jersey Smart Set
John O’Brien  
Arleen Pinto  
Payless Shoes 4 Kids 
Raymour & Flanigan
Matthew Ryan  
Kenneth Sauter  
Thomas Sheridan  
Signature Property Management, LLC
STS (Somerset Tire Service)
Richard & Eileen Stuart  
TGI Office Automation
Theresa Thompson  
West Essex Parents For Autism Awareness, Inc.
Widener University

The donors whose gifts and grants range from $250 to $499 help us sustain and enrich our 
programs, while providing a nurturing atmosphere to all we serve.

We thank these wonderful donors who have made contributions of $100 to $249 to support our 
mission.  They help to provide us with a solid financial base.

Karen Abrahams  
Act-cess USA, Inc.
Susan Adamo  
Ramonita Angotti  
Juan Arroyo  
Gil Barbosa  
Arthur Barry  
Karen Bent  
Cathy Betz  
Richard Blomquist  
Jeff Bond  
Richard Bonelli  
Robert Briggs  
Victor Buonopane  
Eileen Butler  
Lisa Cabrera  
Chubb & Son
Frank Cinque  
John Collins  
Richard Connor  
Lorraine Coppola  
Louis Della Pia  
Denise and Dennis Bone Fund
Anthony DeSarno  
Thomas P. Giblin Assemblyman 
    34 District Office 
Donatic 
Palmo D’Uva  
Rebecca Ewert 
Joseph Falcone  
Agostino Feola  
Scott Feingold
Michael Fesenmeier  
Vincent Frey  
Jason Furbert  
Jane Gaertner  
Bruce Gilson  
Peter Greatrex  
Robert Gritman  

Choppy Guillotte  
Susan Hagedorn  
Jason and Eileen Hahn  
His & Her Electric Company
Robert Holden  
Harry Horn  
Lindsay Huien 
Albert Ianacone  
J.H. Fischer & Son, Inc.
Courtney Kane  
Paul & Marla Kapner  
Courtney Keemss  
Patricia Kenschaft  
Kirk’s Orange Tire & Auto Service
Lisa Knothe  
Erin Koropsak  
Judith Kroeger  
John Kukla  
Leo Kushner  
Legal Shield
Steve Leon  
Robert Leopold  
Ellen Lewis  
Kristy Linnehan  
Linda Lordi Cavanaugh  
Rebecca Lorusso
Douglas Loucks  
M3 Development Corporation
Peter Madonia  
Tom Malcolm  
Jonathan Margolis  
Bill Martin  
Philip Martino  
Ignacio Mata  
Maureen McCarthy  
Donald McKeown  
Rebecca McNany  
Greg Meidel  
David Meyer  

John Miller  
Scott Minars  
Cristina Moran  
Gerard Murphy  
Emily Murphy  
Walter O’Brien  
Linda Peer  
Eleanor Perry  
Pfizer Foundation
PGA Tour, Inc.
Jerry Piro  
Quinn Hopping Funeral Home
R&R Maintenance
Radhika Ramaswamy  
Regal Bank
Stephen Roberts  
Paul Rooney  
Aurora Rosado  
Norman Scheer  
William Sheil  
Gloria Simonsen  
John Sordillo  
Melissa Soules
Craig Spencer  
Vincent Stagliano  
Thomas Swartz  
Angelo Tamburri  
James Tengwall  
Mary Tranchetti  
Trenk DiPasquale
Maryanne Vindici  
Arthur Weinbach  
Alvin Weiss  
Caroline Werner  
Nancy Whitman Byrne
John Wilson  
Donald Wilson  
Jessica Wilson  
Donna Wurster  

We have done our very best to be as accurate and complete as possible.  The individuals listed generously donated during the 2014-
2015 fiscal year, extending from July 2014 to June 2015.  If we have omitted anyone or placed you in an incorrect donor category, 
please accept our apologies.  Call us at (973) 535-1181 ext. 1225 so that we may correct our records.

The Arc of Essex County is grateful to the many companies, individuals, and organizations who have contributed “gifts in kind.”  These 
donations have gone directly to help our consumers or have been used to generate income at raffles, auctions, and various other 
events.  These contributions are invaluable to our success.
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Linda C. Lucas			   Chief Executive Officer
Kathleen Hinnigan-Cohen		  Chief Operating Officer
Minelly Cummings			   Chief Financial Officer

Erin Koropsak			   Senior Director - Quality Improvement & Consumer Supports
Heather Comstock			   Senior Director - Communication and Development

President				   Brad Hopton
First Vice President			  Marnie McNany
Second Vice President		  Stephen Falanga
Third Vice President		  Juan Arroyo
Secretary				   John O’Brien
Treasurer				   Gary Russikoff, CPA
Immediate Past President		  Bruce Bird, Ph.D.

Robin Alampi
Lorraine Coppola
Robert Costello
Bradford Huntington
Robert Laurino

Robert Leopold
Herbert Lev
Peter Madonia
David E. Meyer
Benjamin J. Proce, CPA

Jo-Ann Raines
Matthew Ryan
Patricia Sanders
Theresa C. Thompson
Maryanne Vindici

Audit			   Gary Russikoff, CPA
Buildings and Property	 Kenneth Sauter, Esq.
Development		  Stephen Falanga
Finance and Budget		 Benjamin Proce
Investment		  Bradford Huntington
Nominating		  Bruce Bird, Ph.D.
Personnel			  Robert Laurino
Quality Assurance		  John O’Brien

Stuart P. Applebaum
Ed Bergeron
Michael Bernstein
Ronald H. Carr, Sr.
Clarence Crawley
John Daudt
Judy Elbaum
Michael J. Franchino, CPA
Mark Gerson
Thomas Giblin

Alvin Hersh, Esq.
The Hon. John McKeon
Kate Stanton Paule
Theresa Roberts
Kenneth Sauter, Esq.
John Schettine (Self Advocate)
Samuel A. Spina
William Sumas
Scott White
Paul Wirth, CPA


